Subject: MMMeeting Mar 7

From: "Pam Brown" <pamabrown1948@gmail.com>

Date: 3/8/2016 6:02 AM

To: Pam Brown <pamabrown1948@gmail.com>

BCC: obrienjp@drivehq.com

Good morning. First I will be sending a copy of last week's meeting along with yesterdays. My ATT modem went out and I had to use Wilder's internet service. Since I'm in the middle of the street with poor connection, only a partial listing was sent.....so some may have received the minutes, but most did not.

MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES - February 29, 2016

Robert and Amanda McMasters -- Activity Directors

Its Leap Year Day! Thank God someone, years ago, figured out we needed to adjust our calendar so the seasons would stay as they are. So they put in a Leap Year Day every 4 years. Otherwise, we might be known as Summer Texans!

Happy 20th Leap Year Birthday to Al Stemple

Happy 6th Leap Year Wedding anniversary to Pat and Joe Horak

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Our meeting began with a performance by our Gold Medal Cheerleaders. Great job Guy and Gals.

New Residents: Welcome to Doris from Illinois

Returning Residents: There is one! Didn't get the name.

HOSPITAL REPORT: Delores Simpson

Bill Van Brunt is in the hospital with pneumonia.

Marilyn Burlington a guest) fell and broke her knee cap.

MaKenzie Chase (grand daughter of Louise Chase) is still sick.

Dave Sauter may have to have gall bladder surgery.

Bert Dewey may face surgery for a hernia.

PRAISE REPORT: Bruce Maltrud is home. Taima Bergman is home.

Gene Rector has gone home (See board on back for his home address if you would like to send a card.

Wes Fleming, who recently had heart surgery is now going for a hip replacement.

PRAYER: Pastor Robertson

PARK MANAGER REPORT: Al Septrion We have 638 residents on 377 sites.

Please get your car and cart stickers from the office.

Thanks to all volunteers who made the Tropical Trail Block Party and the Bull Fighting Trip possible.

In the March Our Town, on page 5 is an important list reminding everyone of things that should be done before you leave your lot or home. We want you to come back to your place as you left it.

Betty Fiser, representing the Quilters for Wounded Warriors, presented Al will a certificate of THANKS from Fort Hood. Several quilters took the quilts up last week.

Jenny Faasen and the Sunshine Kitchen Band Serenaded us with a sampling of songs they perform at Nursing Homes during the season. Congratulations to them for their ministry.

RESIDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS

<u>Phyl Thackery</u> We won 29 medals last week, bringing our total to 87, 3 ahead of last season. See the Olympics board for the winners and remember to always check the GOA board for events and results.

This week's events are Horseshoes, Billiards 8 ball doubles, Mini Golf and Walk and Talk.

If you signed up for Mini Golf you should receive your tee time soon. I will have a map to this activity's location soon.

Walk and Talk is for everyone. If you didn't sign up you can still go and represent our park. Just bring 2 canned goods as your entry fee. These go to the Food Pantry.

Awards ceremony on March 9th has a \$3 fee for lunch. Today is the last day I will go for tickets for this event so make sure you get me your \$\$. Also, note the location is at Las Palmas.

Monday March 14th is our Celebration Parade at MMM. All participants are to march in the parade. Wear your t-shirt and your medal if you won one.

<u>Joyce Forbes</u> and Janet Whitlock are heading the 50th Wedding Anniversary Party on March 20th from 2 - 4. Please sign up is you were married in the year 1966.

Canadians will once again have a float in the St. Pat's Day Parade. Decorating will be March 16th at 2 PM at Joyce's lot.

<u>Linda Gillick</u> Singles meet Wed. at 4:30 for dinner out at El Dorado. Meet by the flag pole to car pool.

Regular meeting next Wednesday at 4:30 in the Arts and Crafts Room.

<u>Dave Betker</u> This Saturday March 5th we need people to clean the Woodshop beginning at 9 AM. This is in preparation for the Open House on Monday March 7th after the MMM. Everyone is invited for a look around, donuts and coffee.

Please Note: anything in the paint room should be removed before Saturday.

1 of 3 3/8/2016 8:18 AM

<u>Linda York</u> Electrical recycling today from 10 AM to 1 PM. You can bring anything that has to be plugged in.

You can also bring old paint cans.

<u>Mary Kitkowski</u> I am still collecting clean, useable items for House of Hope in Las Milpas. Bring donations to lot 974 up until Mid-April.

Thanks to the Woodshop for the donation toward the expense of the new closets.

And thanks to the Village Chapel for their donation to the sewing room.

Donna Scheibel Peter Piper Pizza March 8th at 11:30.. Located at 475 and 10th Street. Please sign up.

Gary Dreibelbis Computer Workshop today at 3 PM today.

<u>Marilyn Strandberg</u> Be sure to check the Bus Trip Board for more detailed information about our trips for March. Costs are listed on the Trips Board as well as times the bus leaves and price.

Wed. Last trip to Riverside and War Memorial. Sunday Car pool to Cowboy Church. Please sign up so we can have a correct number for the church and the restaurant.

March 9th Aloe Farm.

Two Catamaran trips are filling up fast. Sign up ASAP!

THIS WEEK'S ENTERTAINMENT: Tues at 7 Greg Jones in the main hall. \$6

Next week: Drill Team The Piano Man

ACTIVITY OFFICE ANNOUNCEMENTS

- No Friday movie rentals
- Blood Pressure with Marg after MMM
- CLR on Wednesdays is cancelled for the season
- Red Hat Ladies sign up by March 2nd for our Luau Luncheon.
- Jeannice Walters has basket weaving materials for anyone interested. Lot 717
- Looking ahead to 60th Wedding Anniversary. Please sign up if you were married any day in 1956.
- Next week at MMM Election of Advisory Board Members. Don't miss this important election!

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

COFFEE MACHINE IN MAIN HALL

EASTER DINNER COORDINATOR

ICE CREAM SUNDAY (March 7th) to sub for Wes Fleming. See Jana Fleming

Thanks to Bill Mauck for taking over Bingo!

Woodshop 50/50 to lot 979

Stained Glass Raffle Winners: Lot 385 and Lot 374

Nancy Beilke led us in the singing of "God Bless America".

Due to the vacancy of recently departed retired air force personnel, Lakes street has openings on two lots for new residents. Qualifications must be met: 1. You must like grapefruit pie and be willing to drive several miles to obtain it. 2. The men must be able to meet at the pickup's end gate several times a day to discuss the world problems. 3. You must willingly go to all flee markets within the valley and enjoy them. 4. You must participate in all "Happy Hours," whether they start a.m. or p.m. Please send resumes to Butch or Kenall at your earliest convenience. Lakes is NOT the same and you are missed.

Have a good week.

Now for this week's minutes.

MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES - March 7, 2016

Robert and Amanda McMasters -- Activity Directors

Did anyone else notice the wind today.. Get used to it its going to be around for a while! Pre-meeting piano music by the Piano Man. What talent!

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Our meeting began with a performance by our Drill Team. Beautiful precision Gals. Great Marching!

New Residents: Returning Residents:

HOSPITAL REPORT: Delores Simpson

Helen Peters passed away.(Our deepest sympathy goes out to Helen's family) We will sadly miss her.

Bill Van Brunt is back in the hospital.

MaKenzie Chase (grand daughter of Louise Chase) better.

2 of 3 3/8/2016 8:18 AM

Bert Dewey may be moved to Legends for re-hab. She just received news that her son-in-law passed away.

Tom Janis is back in the hospital.

Connie Harmon is having her MRI Tuesday.

Wes Fleming's hip surgery has been postponed.

Lula & Edgar Shuey's son has had a stroke.

Nancy Bedsole has a problem with her eye. Will se seeing Dr.

PRAISE REPORT: McKinzie Chote (granddaughter of Louise Chase) has recovered.

Maurice Harmon is recovering from Shingles.

Ferris Dake is home but still having tests.

PRAYER: Pastor Robertson

PARK MANAGER REPORT: Al Septrion We have 590 residents on 348 sites.

A reminder about leaving to go home: In the March Our Town, on page 5 is an important list reminding everyone of things that should be done before you leave your lot or home. We want you to come back to your place as you left it.

VOTING FOR ACTIVITY BOARD POSITIONS. 7 candidates for 3 open positions. Results will be posted later today.

RESIDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS

<u>Phyl Thackery</u> We won 15 medals last week. See the Olympics board for the winners and remember to always check the GOA board for events and results.

This week's event is the Awards Ceremony. You must have a ticket.

Olympians Parade at next week's MMM.

Terry Dickey Golf outing Sunday - all Info is on the board.

<u>Joyce Forbes</u> and Janet Whitlock are heading the 50th Wedding Anniversary Party on March 20th from 2 - 4. Please sign up but Thursday if you were married in the year 1966.

<u>Linda Gillick</u> Last Singles meeting Wed. at 4:30 in the Arts and Crafts Room.

<u>Mary Kitkowski</u> I am still collecting clean, **usable** items for House of Hope in Las Mil pas. Bring donations to lot 974 up until Mid-April.

Donna Scheibel Peter Piper Pizza March 8th at 11:30.. Located at 475 and 10th Street. Please sign up.

Gary Dreibelbis Computer Workshop today at 3 PM today. May be last session.

Marilyn Strandberg If you want to drive yourself to the Aloe Farm Pay in Outpost TODAY!!!

Wed. Last trip to Riverside and War Memorial.

Last Catamaran trips is filling up fast. Sign up ASAP!

Be sure to check the Bus Trip Board for more detailed information about our trips for March. Costs are listed on the Trips Board as well as times the bus leaves and price.

THIS WEEK'S ENTERTAINMENT: Thursday 3/10 Sherman and Pam Linton. 7 PM

Friday 3/11 The Piano Man at 3:30 in the Main Hall. BYOB

ACTIVITY OFFICE ANNOUNCEMENTS

- No Friday movie rentals
- Blood Pressure with Marg after MMM
- A theatrical Production of "Music of Menopause" will be here at the park. 3/22 at 7 PM. FREE
- Illinois reunion Potluck Wed at Al Barnes 11:30
- Last Sunday for Ice Cream
- Sign up for Lunch with Dee
- Minnesota Potluck 3/11 in the Arts & Crafts Room

Woodshop 50/50 to lot 979 Woodshop Open House on today after the MMM. Everyone is invited for a look around, donuts and coffee.

Nancy Beilke led us in the singing of "God Bless America".

3 of 3 3/8/2016 8:18 AM